Welsh Food Advisory Committee

FSAW 17/09/01
Open Committee Meeting – 15 June 2017


MINUTES OF THE OPEN MEETING OF THE WELSH FOOD ADVISORY COMMITTEE HELD ON 15 JUNE 2017 AT THE FOOD STANDARDS AGENCY, SOUTHGATE HOUSE, WOOD STREET,  CARDIFF.  

Present:

Welsh Food Advisory Committee (WFAC) Members Attending:

Dr R Hussey
Mr R Alexander
Mr D Morgan 
Dr H Jones

Mr D Peace

Mrs S Jones

Dr N Barry
Food Standards Agency (FSA) Officials Attending:
Richard Bowen, Director (Interim) FSA in Wales

Helen George – Secretariat
Lucy Edwards – Secretariat
Mark Willis by VC for Paper FSAW 17-06-04
Nina Purcell for Paper FSAW 17-06-05

Patrick Miller via VC for Paper FSAW 17-06-06
1.  Introduction and Apologies
1.1 The Chair welcomed members to the open meeting and notified those present of the guest speakers who would be presenting papers.
2.  Declarations of Interest
2.1 Committee members advised the following declarations of interest:-

· David Peace advised that he is non-executive chairman of Hall Mark group and business advisor to a farm-based food business in Monmouthshire.
· Norma Barry advised that she is a member of the Food and Drink Industry Board and is also Wine Ambassador for Wales as part of this role.
· Ruth Hussey advised that she is the Chair of the Health and Social Care Parliamentary Review Wales.
2.2 All declarations were noted. No members withdrew from discussions. 
3. Minutes of the Last Open Meeting (Paper FSAW 17/06/01)

3.1 The draft minutes of the meeting held on 9 March were accepted as a true record of discussions. It was agreed that the final minutes should be translated and placed on the website.          Action: Secretariat
4. Report from Chairman (Paper FSAW 17/06/02)

4.1 The Chair presented her written report on the issues raised at the Board meeting held in March 2016. In commenting on the report, the Chair gave the WFAC an update on update on the visits and meetings she has attended since the last Committee meeting.    In a further oral update, the Chair gave an update on the progress of the recruitment exercise for two new WFAC members. The Chair also conveyed her sincere thanks to committee members Derek Morgan and Sue Jones for their contributions to the committee during their term of appointments. 
5. Director’s Update (Paper FSAW 17/06/03)

5.1 The WFAC received the regular report from the interim Director in Wales, which informed the Committee on a number of issues including the commissioning of a working group, by Rebecca Evans AM, Minister for Health and Social Services to consider wider engagement with the Regulating Our Future (ROF) programme, particularly in respect of the Welsh Local Government landscape and local authority updates and consultations.    In this respect, the interim Director informed of the next phase of ROF local authority engagement events including and event to be held in Wales on 11 July, in Llandrindod Wells.  A number of WFAC members expressed interest in attending this event and the executive have been asked to facilitate this request.  
The report also provided information on an announcement from Mark Drakeford, Cabinet Secretary for Finance and Local Government in Wales that he proposes to make an announcement shortly to set out the next steps in local government reform in Wales.    Additionally, the paper informed that a wide ranging Public Health Bill was passed by the National Assembly for Wales on 16 May which will introduce a raft of new measures designed to improve the health and wellbeing of the people of Wales including provisions relating to the Food Hygiene Rating Scheme in Wales where receipts for fixed penalty notices for failing to display ratings will be retained by local authorities for the purpose of food safety enforcement.     
6.  Chemical Contaminants (Paper FSAW 17/06/04)
6.1 WFAC members discussed the paper which detailed the Agency’s approach to managing chemical contaminant risks in food and the main risks they pose to the consumer and trade.  The paper also identified the policy principles which have been developed to manage risk effectively. 

The WFAC noted the set of principles outlined in the paper to guide activity on managing chemical contamination risks and also noted that chemical contaminants present a difficult challenge, for the FSA, in terms of understanding and quantifying the risks.  The WFAC commented that it would be useful to have a more detailed breakdown of the resource implications to the FSA associated with work on chemical contaminants.  Members also requested, for comparative purposes, the resource implications associated with microbiological contaminants.  The WFAC was of the view that it would then be a useful exercise to identify outcomes achieved against the resources.  

6.2 WFAC recognised that there are limited data on fatalities and hospitalisations caused by exposure to chemical contaminants in food.  In this respect, the WFAC was of the view that it was important to be able to understand the full burden of disease.  The WFAC was encouraged to learn of discussions being held with Department of Health, with the NHS and with other organisations, to help inform the position.  

6.3 Other observations made by the WFAC included:-

· the importance of delivering relevant, and impactful consumer messaging;

· the need to understand where in the food chain contaminants pose a heightened risk; and 

· recognising that chemical contaminants impact on the international trade of food, that the framework identified for managing the risks might need to be modified following the UK’s exit from Europe.  

7. Wellbeing of Future Generations Wales (Act) 2015 (Paper FSAW 17/06/05)
7.1 Members considered the paper which described actions taken by Welsh Government, through the introduction of the Well-being of Future Generations (Wales) Act 2015, to improve the social, economic, environmental and cultural well-being of Wales.   The paper outlined the challenges Wales faces, now and in the future, and set out the actions which public bodies will need to take, in a joined up approach, to address the vision of improving the social, economic, environmental and cultural well-being of Wales.   The paper also identified FSA strategic objectives and activities which align, and contribute to, the aspirations of Welsh Government.    

7.2 In its discussions on the paper, the WFAC noted the positive approach adopted to date, to align and map some of the key activities of the FSA to the goals and principles of the Act.  It recognised the importance of being able to demonstrate how the FSA is contributing to the national indicators which have been set for the purpose of measuring progress towards the achievement of the Well-being goals.     In its more detailed discussions, the WFAC made the following comments:- 

· that it welcomed the approach to highlight to the Board a Wales specific policy requirement; 

· that it supported the positive approach being adopted by the FSA to date, to align some of its key activities to the requirements of the Act; 

· that it would value a more detailed alignment of FSA Wales’ business plan in particular, to establish how its activities might contribute to achievement of national indicators both as an employer and in the conduct of business; and  

· that it was appreciative of the positive support provided by Welsh Government and the office of the Future Generations Commissioner on the approach recommended in the paper for the FSA to continue to work in a complimentary way to contribute to Welsh Government’s aims to create a secure, sustainable future for Wales.  

7.3 In conclusion, the WFAC welcomed the paper and encouraged the Board to support an approach that would direct FSA business to make a quantifiable contribution to the requirements of the Well-being of Future Generations (Wales) Act 2015.  
8. Developing our Approach to Identifying Risks and Issues Across the Food System (Paper FSAW 17/06/06)
8.1 Members considered the paper which set out current and developing capabilities in the areas of surveillance and horizon scanning.  The WFAC noted the limitations of the current approach to surveillance and horizon scanning in delivering an informed and integrated view of the global food system and of systemic risks and issues over the next five to ten years.    The WFAC endorsed the position, in the paper, to develop further capabilities to identify new and emerging risks.  In doing so, the  WFAC made the following observations:-

· that it supported the approach to look to the FSA’s expert advisory committees to provide insight to develop understanding and capabilities which might inform the FSA’s strategy from 2020; 

· that it welcomed the central role of the Science Council in assisting the FSA to understand and implement the work needed to build networks and capabilities;  

· recognising that there are a number of networks globally looking to develop capabilities, the WFAC highlighted the importance of developing the FSA’s collaborative capability and, in this respect, the WFAC supported an approach which would look to work in association with industry and with academia to share data and intelligence; and 

· that the WFAC would welcome further clarity on how far the FSA should develop its capability strategy and what resources it should attribute to the process.    

8.2 Subject to the above considerations the WFAC was content with the approach taken in the paper.  

9. Feedback from Committee Networks
9.1 Two committee members advised that they had observed a Citizens Forum for research contributing to the Efficacy of Recalls project which provided a good insight into consumer thoughts on product recalls. 
10. Question and Answer Session

10.1 All issues raised as part of the session are reflected in the comments above.  
11. Any other Business

13.1 The Committee noted that the next open meeting would be 14 September 2017. 
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